
SCENE 1

HELEN
Adam? Adam, it’s Helen...
Dear Adam, I miss you so much! I 
keep thinking about the day we 
met. This weather always reminds 
me of how we met. You were so cute 
Adam, the first time I saw you. Do 
you think about me at all? Why 
haven’t you talked to me since the 
incident?
Oh, but it doesn’t matter Adam. 
I’m not angry at you at all. I 
just want to talk, I’ve been so 
lonely.
And now it’s all good, because I 
can feel you again. I can feel...

(Sounds intense now)
I can feel that you’re not Adam!
Who are you?! Can you hear me?!
Oh, you can hear me!
I don’t understand... What is 
happening? Adam was the only one 
who could hear me and the only one 
who could talk to me. Can you talk 
to me?

(Beat)
I can’t hear you, I’m sorry. But I 
can certainly feel you there. I 
feel you with the wind. Just keep 
running please, just keep running.

SCENE 2

ADAM
Helen? Helen?!
Dammit Helen if that one of your 
little games... 
I’m sorry okay, I said I’m sorry, 
I said it a thousand times and I’m 
saying it again. Helen talk to me 
please. I need to tell you 
something.
I think I’ve made a huge mistake. 
Something is different. Something 
went wrong.
I’ve got a terrible feeling Helen.
Could you just talk to me please?

SCENE 3

HELEN
So you can hear me, but I can’t 
hear you? Huh! That means I can 
talk as much as I want to and... 
you won’t be able to shut me up! 

(Laughing)
(MORE)



2.

HELEN (CONT’D)
Look around stranger, isn’t that 
beautiful? I used to love this 
place when I was a human. I used 
to come here often. Sometimes just 
wandering around, exploring, 
something having a run just like 
you.
But I’ve never talked to any 
spirits here back then.
Somehow you, like Adam before you, 
have awoken the winds with your 
running, and the winds are willing 
to tell you their secrets. If you 
go to some places around here, you 
might hear secrets that people 
have left. You might even find 
some of Adams.
‘If you reveal your secrets to the 
wind, you should not blame the 
wind for revealing them to the 
trees.’  Do you like that? Adam 
taught me that. It’s by a human 
poet.
It’s so exciting talking to you, I 
never thought it’s possibible that 
someone else would be able to hear 
me! Adam had awaken the winds 
before you, but Adam was very 
special. You must be special too.
And I didn’t even introduce myself 
- how rude! My name is Helen. And 
I... and I... and I don’t even 
know what to tell you about 
myself. I wish I could hear you 
too. I wish I could know your name 
and know how you are.
You have no idea how much this all 
means to me. I’ve been here for so 
long without no one to talk to. 
I’m so glad to have met you, I’m 
so excited.

SCENE 4

ADAM
Helen! Helen!
Don’t talk to me. It’s good if 
you’re not talking. But you need 
to listen up. Listen to me Helen.
There are people coming here, 
they’re coming for us and for all 
the other spirits. These people 
will be able to hear us, can hear 
everything that we say.
I don’t care about other spirits, 
I don’t care about myself, I only 
care about you Helen. You need to 
hide Helen. Do not talk. 

(MORE)



3.

ADAM (CONT’D)
Do not say a word my love, not to 
me, not to anyone. Stay quiet and 
hopefully they will never know 
that you are here.
Do not talk to anyone Helen.

(To himself)
Oh Lord, what have I done?!

SCENE 5

HELEN
The winds are calming down. I’m 
not sure if I’ll be able to talk 
much longer.
Can you hear me? Please come again 
soon and I will tell you more 
about me, and about Adam, and the 
spirits, and the winds. I want to 
talk to you, I missed that so 
much.
Just promise you’ll keep coming 
here and you’ll keep running. 
Could you do that for me please?

Mission accomplished


